

# The Corporation of the County of Wellington Solid Waste Services Committee Agenda

# September 9, 2014 10:30 am County Administration Centre Keith Room

Members: Warden White; Councillors McKay (Chair), Chapman, Lever, Williamson

		Pages
1.	Call to Order	
2.	Declaration of Pecuniary Interest	
3.	Financial Statements as of August 31, 2014	2 - 3
4.	Rural Collection of Household Waste Correspondence	4 - 36
5.	MHSW Phase 2 Funding Programme Cancellation	37 - 38
6.	Changes to Balewrap Programme	39 - 40
7.	2015 User Fees and Charges	41 - 42
8.	Blue Box Items	43 - 43
9.	Aberfoyle Waste Facility Update - Verbal	
10.	Closed Session	
11.	Rise and Report	
12.	Adjournment	
	Next meeting date October 14, 2014 or at the call of the Chair.	



# **County of Wellington**

# **Solid Waste Services**

Statement of Operations as of 31 Aug 2014

	Annual Budget	August Actual \$	YTD Actual \$	YTD Actual %	Remaining Budget
Revenue					
Grants and Subsidies	\$693,000	\$3,983	\$283,411	41%	\$409,589
Licenses, Permits and Rents	\$12,900	\$0	\$6,443	50%	\$6,457
User Fees & Charges	\$2,032,900	\$193,028	\$1,430,852	70%	\$602,048
Sales Revenue	\$915,300	\$78,095	\$504,320	55%	\$410,980
Internal Recoveries	\$365,100	\$79,994	\$223,786	61%	\$141,314
Total Revenue	\$4,019,200	\$355,099	\$2,448,814	61%	\$1,570,386
Expenditures					
Salaries, Wages and Benefits	\$2,286,400	\$190,577	\$1,518,303	66%	\$768,097
Supplies, Material & Equipment	\$930,600	\$151,560	\$445,572	48%	\$485,028
Purchased Services	\$4,427,400	\$287,154	\$2,375,283	54%	\$2,052,117
Insurance & Financial	\$140,100	\$3,931	\$117,588	84%	\$22,512
Internal Charges	\$366,400	\$79,662	\$216,670	59%	\$149,730
Total Expenditures	\$8,150,900	\$712,884	\$4,673,417	57%	\$3,477,483
NET OPERATING COST / (REVENUE)	\$4,131,700	\$357,785	\$2,224,603	54%	\$1,907,097
Transfers					
Transfers from Reserves	\$(274,900)	\$0	\$0	0%	\$(274,900)
Transfer to Capital	\$55,000	\$0	\$55,000	100%	\$0
Transfer to Reserves	\$900,000	\$0	\$900,000	100%	\$0
Total Transfers	\$680,100	\$0	\$955,000	140%	\$(274,900)
NET COST (REVENUE)	\$4,811,800	\$357,785	\$3,179,603	66%	\$1,632,197



# **County of Wellington**

Solid Waste Services

Capital Work-in-Progress Expenditures by Department All Open Projects For The Period Ending August 31, 2014

#### LIFE-TO-DATE ACTUALS

	Approved	August	Current	Previous		% of	Remaining
	Budget	Actual	Year	Years	Total	Budget	Budget
Elora Transfer clsd Nichol LF	\$1,100,000	\$0	\$55,866	\$950,703	\$1,006,569	92%	\$93,431
Aberfoyle TS Development	\$950,000	\$17,350	\$213,245	\$538,053	\$751,299	79%	\$198,701
Site Scale Replacements	\$105,000	\$37,142	\$72,250	\$0	\$72,250	69%	\$32,750
Aberfoyle Closed Site	\$200,000	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	0%	\$200,000
Belwood Closed Site	\$360,000	\$0	\$6,411	\$0	\$6,411	2%	\$353,589
Total Capital	\$2,715,000	\$54,492	\$347,772	\$1,488,757	\$1,836,528	68%	878,472



**To:** Chair and Members of the Solid Waste Services Committee

From: Gordon J. Ough, P. Eng., County Engineer

Date: Tuesday, September 9, 2014

**Subject:** Rural Collection of Household Waste

Attached for the Committee's information are several email streams that began with some residents in the rural area of The Town of Erin commenting on the challenges of controlling wild life from messing up waste placed out for collection and lead to comments regarding unfair taxation distribution and a request for some detailed costing and taxation rationale, and a request for more frequent collection in summer months

The email streams do have a lot of repetition. It was difficult to decide what not to include without losing the nature of the lead email in each stream.

The issue of increasing the frequency of collection during the summer months was considered last September by the Solid Waste Services Committee with the following result: the Committee decided to stay with bi-weekly rural collection in The Town of Erin and in The Township of Guelph/Eramosa and vowed to consider this issue again as part of a future Waste Management Plan process. The Committee's action was endorsed by County Council at its meeting on September 26, 2013.

Councillor McKay's July 8<sup>th</sup> email (Email 2) seemed to provide some practical approaches to both the wildlife and maggot dilemmas. Hopefully these ideas got to the folks that were experiencing the problems.

This item was included on the agenda to afford the Committee an opportunity to discuss the issue and the various requests embedded in the email streams attached.

Respectfully submitted,

Gordon J. Ough, P. Eng.

Town Mugh

**County Engineer** 

Email 1 – From Councillor Lou Maieron – July 8, 2014 8:36 AM

#### **Gord Ough**

From: Lou Maieron <Lou.Maieron@erin.ca>

**Sent:** July 8, 2014 8:36 AM

To: Josie Wintersinger; Ken Chapman; Don McKay; Barb Tocher; Deb Callaghan; John

Brennan

Cc: Gord Ough; Scott Wilson; Chris White; Joan Murray; mike@wellingtonadvertiser.com

**Subject:** RE: Garbage pick up

#### County SWS staff

Please provide myself and Councillor Wintersinger with the following information.

Erin's annual contracted cost with Waste Management WM for The Urban pick up contract for garbage and blue box. Also please breakdown this cost per Erin household and per Erin resident. What does it cost the average resident additional to the \$1.75 per bag to provide this level of service?

Do likewise for the rural collection contract - I believe that is only for 26 weeks - please break it down as requested for Urban.

Now please provide what the additional cost would be to do the rural collection area weekly -so an additional 26 weeks - should get a bit of a price break from WM for collecting the whole town weekly.

Now please compare these Erin SWS costs against Puslinch & Minto where the urban collection service is the same. But instead of biweekly rural collection, a transfer station operates 3 days/week. So compare Erin's biweekly rural collection costs with the costs of operating these transfer stations. Please provide data by household and per person.

I would appreciate the full costing of the transfer stations in both locations - both capital and operating and all trucking and other associated costs, because capital and operating costs are reflected in the WM costs to provide rural collection. Also please try to estimate the added inconvenience costs and resident costs for Erin residents of not having a local depot for bulky waste and Re Use center & a HHW depot in Erin that a small transfer station open 1 day/week would provide.

I think the County has a responsibility to provide fair, efficient, economical, convenient and more so equitable service to all County residents. It's one tax payer - paying taxes based on assessment - so in the worst case situation those paying more taxes should have the same or better services provided, not less.

Please compare the taxes received by each municipality for the SWS department versus the costs to deliver SWS services per each municipality, apply the per household and resident breakdown.

I would hazard a guess that Erin taxpayers currently pay more in taxes than the SWS services we receive. Roughly 55% of the Erin property tax bill goes to the County, about 7% of that to SWS, please compare that SWS taxation number to the cost of providing Erin SWS collection and my guess would be that Erin taxes are more the sufficient for the current services provided. Please explain where the Erin tax surplus is going? Into a fund to provide Erin resident equal services compared to other municipalities or are these funds subsidizing SWS transfer station costs else where's? Perhaps to far off transfer stations that Erin residents seldom if ever use because of the driving distances involved. Staff please provide information/data to confirm or negate this hypothesis.

Councillor Wintersinger I would ask your complaining residents to write the Chair and department head of the County SWS services committee and ask that their letters be added to the next SWS agenda for discussion and reply. The County needs to be advised that residents are having issues with the current service delivery provided.

This was originally brought up a few month ago - so that perhaps some action could be taken prior to this summer season i.e. by adding 6-8 weeks of collection. Could the County SWS staff replies to those emails of a few months ago be resent out to all involved - I am having a hard time finding these replies. It was hoped that the County would act on these resident concerns so to cost avoid these issues going forward for another summer. Perhaps we can make a start.

Thank you in advance for your co-operation

County Councillor Lou Maieron

From: Josie Wintersinger Sent: July 7, 2014 9:36 PM

To: Lou Maieron; Ken Chapman; donmk@wellington.ca; Barb Tocher; Deb Callaghan; John Brennan

Cc: gordo@wellington.ca; scottw@wellington.ca; chrisw@wellington.ca; Joan Murray; mike@wellingtonadvertiser.com

Subject: RE: Garbage pick up

I just want you to know I have received a further 11 calls regarding this Garbage issue in the rural section. With the wild life it is also hard to keep it some place safe. When the garbage has to be out by 7am and the pick up time varies the wild life pulls it apart. I feel something could be done for say mid June to mid September would be help full in the future and if anything could still be done this year folks would be grateful.

With respect, Councillor Wintersinger ( Josie )

From: Lou Maieron

Sent: Wednesday, June 11, 2014 11:35 AM

To: Josie Wintersinger; Ken Chapman; donmk@wellington.ca; Barb Tocher; Deb Callaghan; John Brennan; Josie

Wintersinger

Cc: gordo@wellington.ca; scottw@wellington.ca; chrisw@wellington.ca; Joan Murray; mike@wellingtonadvertiser.com

Subject: RE: Garbage pick up

#### Hi Josie:

I think I proposed to the SWS committee to have garbage pick up expanded to have weekly collection during the summer months a year or so ago - because of smells and odours. I responded to a couple of email/phone call complaints form Erin residents desiring this improvement in service and perused it with the SWS committee so that service levels would to correspond with the service their urban counterparts receive year round, well at least during the warmer summer months by adding 12 weeks of collection. All residents pay taxes based on assessment - but rural don't seem to get the same services, even though I would presume their assessmnts are higher.

I believe the SWS committee looked at the costing of increase service by 10-12 weeks, but then I do not think the item went any further. I have forwarded your email of concern to our County Councillor Ken Chapman who sits on SWS and Chair Don Mackay as well as Gord Ough as well as the Warden .

Gentlemen; If there is a will this still could be done this year, I think the costing was reasonable to add 10-12 weeks of additional collection i.e. June July and August or July August September.

Ken Don & Chris I hope the committee can look at this ASAP and implement it. SWS is a county responsibility. Just another reason Erin residents cannot afford the imposed generosity of a 1.4 million dollar donation to hospitals they receive no service from instead of a few thousand dollars to improve their garbage collection services? I am sure they would rather have their tax dollars deal with their garbage that gets stinky and smelly during the warm summer months. I think the letter from the resident in Ballinafad complained of maggots as well - a health and safety issue - he claimed.

See I am sure if I looked at the cost of dealing with SWS on a per household basis Erin and Guelph Eramosa with collection would come in at the lowest cost in the county compared to service in other municipalities. Kind of like the libraries as well.

What can we do to improve on this SWS situation

Thanks Lou

From: Josie Wintersinger Sent: June 9, 2014 8:58 PM

To: Lou Maieron

Subject: Garbage pick up

Lou, I was under the impression that we would do something about garbage pick up for the summer months I have not heard anything could you advise me as I am having folks asking in the rural areas.

With respect,
Councillor Wintersinger
( Josie )

Email 2 - From Councillor Don McKay - July 8, 2014 12:42 PM

#### **Gord Ough**

From:

Don McKay

Sent:

July 8, 2014 12:42 PM

To:

Josie Wintersinger; Lou Maieron; Ken Chapman; Barb Tocher; Deb Callaghan; John

Brennan

Cc:

Gord Ough; Scott Wilson; Chris White; Joan Murray; mike@wellingtonadvertiser.com;

Don McKay

Subject:

RE: Garbage pick up

Importance:

High

Josie and Lou; In response to your residence calls concerning their garbage and wild life in the rural section. I would like to make the following suggestions: residents in rural areas can use a garbage can(s) to place their user pay garbage bag(s) out at the curb/roadside without getting an approved can sticker (this is the requirement in urban areas) to reduce problems with pests getting at their garbage bags. Section 9.2 of the Curbside Collection By-Law has information on the size and type of containers that can be used. This is the link to the By-Law on the County website - http://www.wellington.ca/en/residentservices/resources/CurbsideCollectionBylaw454603.pdf

As far as deterrents for pests go, one remedy is to place mothballs in the bottom of the garbage can, this works well for many people. For crows, try keeping the lid closed on top of the can to keep them out. I've also heard that spraying a room deodorizer on the bag may deter crows.

You had also mentioned maggots. The flies who lay the eggs which hatch into larvae/maggots, are attracted to the odour of rotting food. So reducing garbage odours by cleaning the garbage can regularly and removing any residual liquid in the bottom of the garbage can should help. My understanding is that the flies lay their eggs on organic waste so keeping a lid on the can should help avoid them. Using a backyard composter to handle veggies/fruit waste, and putting meat trays/bones/etc. in a sealed plastic bag should also help. If they continue to be a problem, try keeping meat waste items in a bag in the freezer and put it in the user pay garbage bag just before putting it out to the curb/roadside.

I believe the above suggestions would be more practical than having weekly pickup. The wild life will more than likely still be a problem

I hope this information is helpful.

Regards

Don

Don McKay County of Wellington Councillor Ward 7 Phone: 519-822-2984

e-mail: donmk@wellington.ca

From: Josie Wintersinger [Josie.Wintersinger@erin.ca]

Sent: Monday, July 07, 2014 9:36 PM

To: Lou Maieron; Ken Chapman; Don McKay; Barb Tocher; Deb Callaghan; John Brennan

Cc: Gord Ough; Scott Wilson; Chris White; Joan Murray; mike@wellingtonadvertiser.com Subject: RE: Garbage pick up

I just want you to know I have received a further 11 calls regarding this Garbage issue in the rural section. With the wild life it is also hard to keep it some place safe. When the garbage has to be out by 7am and the pick up time varies the wild life pulls it apart. I feel something could be done for say mid June to mid September would be help full in the future and if anything could still be done this year folks would be grateful.

With respect, **Councillor Wintersinger** (Josie)

I think I proposed to the SWS committee to have garbage pick up expanded to have weekly collection during the summer months a year or so ago - because of smells and odours. I responded to a couple of email/phone call complaints form Erin residents desiring this improvement in service and perused it with the SWS committee so that service levels would to correspond with the service their urban counterparts receive year round, well at least during the warmer summer months by adding 12 weeks of collection. All residents pay taxes based on assessment - but rural don't seem to get the same services, even though I would presume their assesmnts are higher.

I believe the SWS committee looked at the costing of increase service by 10-12 weeks, but then I do not think the item went any further. I have forwarded your email of concern to our County Councillor Ken Chapman who sits on SWS and Chair Don Mackay as well as Gord Ough as well as the Warden.

Gentlemen; If there is a will this still could be done this year, I think the costing was reasonable to add 10-12 weeks of additional collection i.e. June July and August or July August September.

Ken Don & Chris I hope the committee can look at this ASAP and implement it. SWS is a county responsibility. Just another reason Erin residents cannot afford the imposed generosity of a 1.4 million dollar donation to hospitals they receive no service from instead of a few thousand dollars to improve their garbage collection services? I am sure they would rather have their tax dollars deal with their garbage that gets stinky and smelly during the warm summer months. I think the letter from the resident in Ballinafad complained of maggots as well - a health and safety issue - he claimed.

See I am sure if I looked at the cost of dealing with SWS on a per household basis Erin and Guelph Eramosa with collection would come in at the lowest cost in the county compared to service in other municipalities . Kind of like the libraries as well.

What can we do to improve on this SWS situation

Thanks Lou

From: Josie Wintersinger

To: Lou Maieron

Subject: Garbage pick up

Sent: June 9, 2014 8:58 PM

Lou, I was under the impression that we would do something about garbage pick up for the summer months I have not heard anything could you advise me as I am having folks asking in the rural areas.

With respect, Councillor Wintersinger ( Josie ) Email 3 – From Councillor Don McKay – July 9, 2014 6:11 AM

#### **Gord Ough**

From: Don McKay

**Sent:** July 9, 2014 6:11 AM

To: Lou Maieron; Josie Wintersinger; Ken Chapman; Barb Tocher; Deb Callaghan; John

Brennan

Cc: Gord Ough; Scott Wilson; Chris White; Joan Murray; mike@wellingtonadvertiser.com;

Don McKay

Subject: RE: Garbage pick up

Lou: If you remember at SWS committee we discussed doing an in depth review of how the County handles solid waste within the next few years given that we have been in the business since 2001. What you are requesting would fit into that review. I would suggest that at our SWS committee meeting in September we bring your request before the committee and have a discussion.

Regards

Don

Don McKay County of Wellington Councillor Ward 7 Phone: 519-822-2984

e-mail: donmk@wellington.ca

From: Lou Maieron [Lou.Maieron@erin.ca] Sent: Tuesday, July 08, 2014 8:35 AM

To: Josie Wintersinger; Ken Chapman; Don McKay; Barb Tocher; Deb Callaghan; John Brennan Cc: Gord Ough; Scott Wilson; Chris White; Joan Murray; mike@wellingtonadvertiser.com

Subject: RE: Garbage pick up

County SWS staff

Please provide myself and Councillor Wintersinger with the following information.

Erin's annual contracted cost with Waste Management WM for The Urban pick up contract for garbage and blue box. Also please breakdown this cost per Erin household and per Erin resident. What does it cost the average resident additional to the \$1.75 per bag to provide this level of service?

Do likewise for the rural collection contract - I believe that is only for 26 weeks - please break it down as requested for Urban.

Now please provide what the additional cost would be to do the rural collection area weekly -so an additional 26 weeks - should get a bit of a price break from WM for collecting the whole town weekly.

Now please compare these Erin SWS costs against Puslinch & Minto where the urban collection service is the same. But instead of biweekly rural collection, a transfer station operates 3 days/week. So compare Erin's biweekly rural collection costs with the costs of operating these transfer stations. Please provide data by household and per person.

I would appreciate the full costing of the transfer stations in both locations - both capital and operating and all trucking and other associated costs, because capital and operating costs are reflected in the WM costs to provide rural collection. Also please try to estimate the added inconvenience costs and resident costs for Erin residents of not having a local depot for bulky waste and Re Use center & a HHW depot in Erin that a small transfer station open 1 day/week would provide.

I think the County has a responsibility to provide fair, efficient, economical, convenient and more so equitable service to all County residents. It's one tax payer - paying taxes based on assessment - so in the worst case situation those paying more taxes should have the same or better services provided, not less.

Please compare the taxes received by each municipality for the SWS department versus the costs to deliver SWS services per each municipality, apply the per household and resident breakdown.

I would hazard a guess that Erin taxpayers currently pay more in taxes than the SWS services we receive. Roughly 55% of the Erin property tax bill goes to the County, about 7% of that to SWS, please compare that SWS taxation number to the cost of providing Erin SWS collection and my guess would be that Erin taxes are more the sufficient for the current services provided. Please explain where the Erin tax surplus is going? Into a fund to provide Erin resident equal services compared to other municipalities or are these funds subsidizing SWS transfer station costs else where's? Perhaps to far off transfer stations that Erin residents seldom if ever use because of the driving distances involved. Staff please provide information/data to confirm or negate this hypothesis.

Councillor Wintersinger I would ask your complaining residents to write the Chair and department head of the County SWS services committee and ask that their letters be added to the next SWS agenda for discussion and reply. The County needs to be advised that residents are having issues with the current service delivery provided.

This was originally brought up a few month ago - so that perhaps some action could be taken prior to this summer season i.e. by adding 6-8 weeks of collection. Could the County SWS staff replies to those emails of a few months ago be resent out to all involved - I am having a hard time finding these replies. It was hoped that the County would act on these resident concerns so to cost avoid these issues going forward for another summer. Perhaps we can make a start.

Thank you in advance for your co-operation

County Councillor Lou Maieron

From: Josie Wintersinger Sent: July 7, 2014 9:36 PM

To: Lou Maieron; Ken Chapman; donmk@wellington.ca; Barb Tocher; Deb Callaghan; John Brennan

Cc: gordo@wellington.ca; scottw@wellington.ca; chrisw@wellington.ca; Joan Murray; mike@wellingtonadvertiser.com

Subject: RE: Garbage pick up

I just want you to know I have received a further 11 calls regarding this Garbage issue in the rural section. With the wild life it is also hard to keep it some place safe. When the garbage has to be out by 7am and the pick up time varies the wild life pulls it apart. I feel something could be done for say mid June to mid September would be help full in the future and if anything could still be done this year folks would be grateful.

With respect, Councillor Wintersinger ( Josie )

From: Lou Maieron

Sent: Wednesday, June 11, 2014 11:35 AM

To: Josie Wintersinger; Ken Chapman; donmk@wellington.ca; Barb Tocher; Deb Callaghan; John Brennan; Josie

Wintersinger

Cc: gordo@wellington.ca; scottw@wellington.ca; chrisw@wellington.ca; Joan Murray; mike@wellingtonadvertiser.com

Subject: RE: Garbage pick up

#### Hi Josie:

I think I proposed to the SWS committee to have garbage pick up expanded to have weekly collection during the summer months a year or so ago - because of smells and odours. I responded to a couple of email/phone call complaints form Erin residents desiring this improvement in service and perused it with the SWS committee so that service levels would to correspond with the service their urban counterparts receive year round, well at least during the warmer summer months by adding 12 weeks of collection. All residents pay taxes based on assessment - but rural don't seem to get the same services, even though I would presume their assessmnts are higher.

I believe the SWS committee looked at the costing of increase service by 10-12 weeks, but then I do not think the item went any further. I have forwarded your email of concern to our County Councillor Ken Chapman who sits on SWS and Chair Don Mackay as well as Gord Ough as well as the Warden.

Gentlemen; If there is a will this still could be done this year, I think the costing was reasonable to add 10-12 weeks of additional collection i.e. June July and August or July August September.

Ken Don & Chris I hope the committee can look at this ASAP and implement it. SWS is a county responsibility. Just another reason Erin residents cannot afford the imposed generosity of a 1.4 million dollar donation to hospitals they receive no service from instead of a few thousand dollars to improve their garbage collection services? I am sure they would rather have their tax dollars deal with their garbage that gets stinky and smelly during the warm summer months. I think the letter from the resident in Ballinafad complained of maggots as well - a health and safety issue - he claimed.

See I am sure if I looked at the cost of dealing with SWS on a per household basis Erin and Guelph Eramosa with collection would come in at the lowest cost in the county compared to service in other municipalities. Kind of like the libraries as well.

What can we do to improve on this SWS situation

Thanks Lou

From: Josie Wintersinger Sent: June 9, 2014 8:58 PM

To: Lou Maieron

Subject: Garbage pick up

Lou, I was under the impression that we would do something about garbage pick up for the summer months I have not heard anything could you advise me as I am having folks asking in the rural areas.

With respect, Councillor Wintersinger ( Josie ) Email 4 – From Councillor Lou Maieron – July 9, 2014 2:10 PM

#### **Gord Ough**

From:

Lou Maieron <Lou.Maieron@erin.ca>

Sent:

July 9, 2014 2:10 PM

To:

Don McKay; Josie Wintersinger; Ken Chapman; Barb Tocher; Deb Callaghan; John

Cc:

Gord Ough; Scott Wilson; Chris White; Joan Murray; mike@wellingtonadvertiser.com

Subject:

RE: Garbage pick up

Don:

That sound reasonable but I have been to the solid waste committee in the past, asking for small improvements in Erin's SWS services - without much luck -i.e. work with Erin auto recyclers, or with the Caledon landfill site only a few km's away, help the ladies who wanted to start up a reuse store, just to name a few missed opportunities to improve SWS service in Erin.

I think if we add up what Erin taxpayers pay in County taxes and the portion that goes to SWS, I am fairly certain we could afford rural collection weekly, could afford to have a small transfer station open 1 day/week, could afford a reuse store and probably much more, I am pretty certain our taxes pay for a lot more than what Erin residents receive in SWS service.

I guess my taxpayers are more than a bit fed up with subsidizing other County municipality SWS service levels when we are made to do without. Why does Centre Wellington have 2 transfer stations and Erin and Guelph Eramosa not one, same population, we pay more is assessment based property taxes, but have different service levels - lower service levels - that's not fair.

So yes please bring it forward to the next SWS meeting

Lou

From: Don McKay [donmk@wellington.ca]

Sent: July 9, 2014 6:10 AM

To: Lou Maieron; Josie Wintersinger; Ken Chapman; Barb Tocher; Deb Callaghan; John Brennan

Cc: Gord Ough; Scott Wilson; Chris White; Joan Murray; mike@wellingtonadvertiser.com; Don McKay

Subject: RE: Garbage pick up

Lou: If you remember at SWS committee we discussed doing an in depth review of how the County handles solid waste within the next few years given that we have been in the business since 2001. What you are requesting would fit into that review. I would suggest that at our SWS committee meeting in September we bring your request before the committee and have a discussion.

Regards

Don

Don McKay County of Wellington Councillor Ward 7 Phone: 519-822-2984

e-mail: donmk@wellington.ca

From: Lou Maieron [Lou.Maieron@erin.ca]
Sent: Tuesday, July 08, 2014 8:35 AM

To: Josie Wintersinger; Ken Chapman; Don McKay; Barb Tocher; Deb Callaghan; John Brennan Cc: Gord Ough; Scott Wilson; Chris White; Joan Murray; mike@wellingtonadvertiser.com

Subject: RE: Garbage pick up

County SWS staff

Please provide myself and Councillor Wintersinger with the following information.

Erin's annual contracted cost with Waste Management WM for The Urban pick up contract for garbage and blue box. Also please breakdown this cost per Erin household and per Erin resident. What does it cost the average resident additional to the \$1.75 per bag to provide this level of service?

Do likewise for the rural collection contract - I believe that is only for 26 weeks - please break it down as requested for Urban.

Now please provide what the additional cost would be to do the rural collection area weekly -so an additional 26 weeks - should get a bit of a price break from WM for collecting the whole town weekly.

Now please compare these Erin SWS costs against Puslinch & Minto where the urban collection service is the same. But instead of biweekly rural collection, a transfer station operates 3 days/week. So compare Erin's biweekly rural collection costs with the costs of operating these transfer stations. Please provide data by household and per person.

I would appreciate the full costing of the transfer stations in both locations - both capital and operating and all trucking and other associated costs, because capital and operating costs are reflected in the WM costs to provide rural collection. Also please try to estimate the added inconvenience costs and resident costs for Erin residents of not having a local depot for bulky waste and Re Use center & a HHW depot in Erin that a small transfer station open 1 day/week would provide.

I think the County has a responsibility to provide fair, efficient, economical, convenient and more so equitable service to all County residents. It's one tax payer - paying taxes based on assessment - so in the worst case situation those paying more taxes should have the same or better services provided, not less.

Please compare the taxes received by each municipality for the SWS department versus the costs to deliver SWS services per each municipality, apply the per household and resident breakdown.

I would hazard a guess that Erin taxpayers currently pay more in taxes than the SWS services we receive. Roughly 55% of the Erin property tax bill goes to the County, about 7% of that to SWS, please compare that SWS taxation number to the cost of providing Erin SWS collection and my guess would be that Erin taxes are more the sufficient for the current services provided. Please explain where the Erin tax surplus is going? Into a fund to provide Erin resident equal services compared to other municipalities or are these funds subsidizing SWS transfer station costs else where's? Perhaps to far off transfer stations that Erin residents seldom if ever use because of the driving distances involved. Staff please provide information/data to confirm or negate this hypothesis.

Councillor Wintersinger I would ask your complaining residents to write the Chair and department head of the County SWS services committee and ask that their letters be added to the next SWS agenda for discussion and reply. The County needs to be advised that residents are having issues with the current service delivery provided.

This was originally brought up a few month ago - so that perhaps some action could be taken prior to this summer season i.e. by adding 6-8 weeks of collection. Could the County SWS staff replies to those emails of a few months ago be resent out to all involved - I am having a hard time finding these replies. It was hoped that the County would act on these resident concerns so to cost avoid these issues going forward for another summer. Perhaps we can make a start.

Thank you in advance for your co-operation

County Councillor Lou Maieron

From: Josie Wintersinger

Sent: July 7, 2014 9:36 PM

To: Lou Maieron; Ken Chapman; donmk@wellington.ca; Barb Tocher; Deb Callaghan; John Brennan

Cc: gordo@wellington.ca; scottw@wellington.ca; chrisw@wellington.ca; Joan Murray; mike@wellingtonadvertiser.com

Subject: RE: Garbage pick up

I just want you to know I have received a further 11 calls regarding this Garbage issue in the rural section. With the wild life it is also hard to keep it some place safe. When the garbage has to be out by 7am and the pick up time varies the wild life pulls it apart. I feel something could be done for say mid June to mid September would be help full in the future and if anything could still be done this year folks would be grateful.

With respect,

Councillor Wintersinger

(Josie)

From: Lou Maieron

Sent: Wednesday, June 11, 2014 11:35 AM

To: Josie Wintersinger; Ken Chapman; donmk@wellington.ca; Barb Tocher; Deb Callaghan; John Brennan; Josie

Wintersinger

Cc: gordo@wellington.ca; scottw@wellington.ca; chrisw@wellington.ca; Joan Murray; mike@wellingtonadvertiser.com

Subject: RE: Garbage pick up

#### Hi Josie:

I think I proposed to the SWS committee to have garbage pick up expanded to have weekly collection during the summer months a year or so ago - because of smells and odours. I responded to a couple of email/phone call complaints form Erin residents desiring this improvement in service and perused it with the SWS committee so that service levels would to correspond with the service their urban counterparts receive year round, well at least during the warmer summer months by adding 12 weeks of collection. All residents pay taxes based on assessment - but rural don't seem to get the same services, even though I would presume their assessmnts are higher.

I believe the SWS committee looked at the costing of increase service by 10-12 weeks, but then I do not think the item went any further. I have forwarded your email of concern to our County Councillor Ken Chapman who sits on SWS and Chair Don Mackay as well as Gord Ough as well as the Warden.

Gentlemen; If there is a will this still could be done this year, I think the costing was reasonable to add 10-12 weeks of additional collection i.e. June July and August or July August September.

Ken Don & Chris I hope the committee can look at this ASAP and implement it. SWS is a county responsibility. Just another reason Erin residents cannot afford the imposed generosity of a 1.4 million dollar donation to hospitals they receive no service from instead of a few thousand dollars to improve their garbage collection services? I am sure they

would rather have their tax dollars deal with their garbage that gets stinky and smelly during the warm summer months. I think the letter from the resident in Ballinafad complained of maggots as well - a health and safety issue - he claimed.

See I am sure if I looked at the cost of dealing with SWS on a per household basis Erin and Guelph Eramosa with collection would come in at the lowest cost in the county compared to service in other municipalities. Kind of like the libraries as well.

What can we do to improve on this SWS situation

Thanks Lou

From: Josie Wintersinger

From: Josie Wintersinger Sent: June 9, 2014 8:58 PM

To: Lou Maieron

Subject: Garbage pick up

Lou, I was under the impression that we would do something about garbage pick up for the summer months I have not heard anything could you advise me as I am having folks asking in the rural areas.

With respect, Councillor Wintersinger ( Josie ) Email 5 – From Gord Ough – July 11, 2014 11:57 AM

#### **Gord Ough**

From:

Gord Ough

Sent:

July 11, 2014 11:57 AM

To:

Lou.Maieron@erin.ca; Josie.Wintersinger@erin.ca; Ken Chapman; Barb.Tocher@erin.ca;

Deb.Callaghan@erin.ca; John.Brennan@erin.ca

Cc:

Don McKay; Chris White1; Scott Wilson; \_Council Members

Subject:

Garbage pick up

Attachments:

RE: Garbage pick up; RE: Garbage pick up

Lou

In a recent email stream (the first attachment above), you referred to the issue of a more frequent rural garbage pickup schedule for the summer months having been "brought up a few months ago – so that perhaps some action could be taken prior to this summer season i.e. 6-8 weeks of collection". The only time that I recall this issue coming up was, in fact, in July of last year.

The issue was considered at the next Committee Meeting, which was on September 9, 2013.

The Committee decided to stay with the bi-weekly rural collection and vowed to reconsider the issue as part of a future Waste Management Master Plan process. This action was endorsed by Council in the September.

Based on Don Mckay's recent email (the second attachment above), the issue will be added to the agenda of this September's Solid Waste Services Committee to afford the Committee an opportunity to discuss this item further.

You asked that the results of the earlier consideration of this issue be sent to all involved. If you think that someone has been missed please forward this email to them with my apologies for missing them on this email distribution.

Respectfully

Gord Ough

Email 6 – From Councillor Lou Maieron – July 16 8:21 AM

#### **Gord Ough**

From: fish@silvercreekponds.com
Sent: July 16, 2014 8:21 AM

To: Gord Ough; Lou.Maieron@erin.ca; Josie.Wintersinger@erin.ca; Ken Chapman;

Barb.Tocher@erin.ca; Deb.Callaghan@erin.ca; John.Brennan@erin.ca; Joan Murray; Phil

Gravelle; Mike Robinson

Cc: Don McKay; Chris White1; Scott Wilson; \_Council Members

**Subject:** Re: Garbage pick up

#### Hi Gord:

Yes you are correct, the issue resurfaced again last year with a complaint letter I received from a Ballinafad resident which was forwarded to the SWS committee for discussion – I can find it if need be or it should be in an SWS agenda. The resident complained about the 2 week rural collection period and of smells and maggots in his garbage during summer months. I believe he also raised health concerns regarding the maggots that could he wanted forwarded to WDG health unit. Do not know if he did that.

This complaint has resurfaced many times over the years with no practical solution proposed.

I think he also compared his service level – "Drive to the Belwood Transfer station" for the high taxes he pays, compared to what his neighbours receive on the other side of County road 32 (Ballinafad road) –in Halton – weekly pick up

I am pretty certain from memory that a costing of Erin's SW services was provided to the SWS committee by staff – this should be redistributed to the committee. There was also an accounting of the taxes paid by Erin residents to SWS versus the SW services received in return – perhaps this review should be done by municipality by municipality and compared; property taxes paid for SWS returned. I believe the review indicated a substantial over contribution, over taxation of Erin residents for SWS services delivered.

For my 11 years on County Council I have strived to work towards an equitable, efficient, economical and uniform level of SWS across the entire County, so all residents would be entitled to fundamentally the same level of services – unfortunately that has not occurred. With property taxes being paid by assessment, having some residents paying substantially more for the same service level, well in Erin's case not the same service level - that is not acceptable.

Since we do not have a uniform SW services system in place, those who pay substantially more in taxes (i.e Erin residents) currently receive significantly less service, Erin taxpayers by voicing their complaints, appear fed up with this lack of rural service, while beginning to understand they over contributing to subsidize better SW services in other parts of the County.

If residents of other municipalities wish to maintain a tax funded competition between 2 service levels for collection of household bagged garbage i.e. transfer stations versus curb side collection, so be it, they can start paying for that choice and additional service level. If other municipalities want to have the economic benefits of 1-2 transfer stations in their township, HHW depot and Reuse centers and other SWS services , then it is only fair that they start paying for the convenience and economic benefit they are receiving by area rating these additional SW services. Why should Erin residents pay higher taxes for service not received or

delivered inconveniently? Suggesting we all drive to the Belwood Transfer station is not the solution, neither apparently was working with Erin Recyclers or the Reuse store committee to provide some SW services that Erin residents are having to do without.

I believe Erin resident's property taxes more than adequately pay for weekly Rural collection to be added to our existing service level and we would have enough property tax surplus to probably afford a small transfer station for bulky waste, could have a reuse store, HHW depot and probably much more for the property taxes we pay. So achieving the same level of SWS services as other municipalities receive that we apparently subsidize SWS, but do not receive ourselves. Fairness would either provide us this level of service or provide us with a tax break. I think it's overdue that we cost it all out and see exactly who is paying for what and who is receiving what.

Since we do not have uniform service, the only fair approach could be, to provide and bill for a basic minimum standard SW service county wide – which I believe is what Erin and Guelph Eramosa residents receive. Service beyond that minimum is area rated to the municipality receiving the benefit of added services, perhaps then and only then the required discussions on effectiveness, efficiency and fairness of the current SWS would follow.

I believe there is a fiduciary duty on the part of municipal government to provide a standard SW service level to all residents, the most efficient and economical service for taxes paid. This should not be a political decision. The municipal act is very clear on this – interest and well being of a municipality – which means all the residents.

Certainly if County Council could find 9.4 million dollars to fund hospitals without a policy to do so, for an item not budgeted, for an item that is not a municipal responsibility, certainly the taxes from Erin residents could pay for weekly rural collection to stop having garbage smell problems and maggots crawling on your garage floor. This would improve upon the basic service level and would likely end residents complaints, they are more than handsomely paying for the service why not provide it? Certainly this should not also be another political decision.

Lou

From: Gord Ough

Sent: Friday, July 11, 2014 11:57 AM

To: Lou.Maieron@erin.ca; Josie.Wintersinger@erin.ca; Ken Chapman; Barb.Tocher@erin.ca; Deb.Callaghan@erin.ca;

John.Brennan@erin.ca

Cc: Don McKay; Chris White1; Scott Wilson; Council Members

**Subject:** Garbage pick up

Lou

In a recent email stream (the first attachment above), you referred to the issue of a more frequent rural garbage pickup schedule for the summer months having been "brought up a few months ago — so that perhaps some action could be taken prior to this summer season i.e. 6-8 weeks of collection". The only time that I recall this issue coming up was, in fact, in July of last year.

The issue was considered at the next Committee Meeting, which was on September 9, 2013.

The Committee decided to stay with the bi-weekly rural collection and vowed to reconsider the issue as part of a future Waste Management Master Plan process. This action was endorsed by Council in the September.

Based on Don Mckay's recent email (the second attachment above), the issue will be added to the agenda of this September's Solid Waste Services Committee to afford the Committee an opportunity to discuss this item further.

You asked that the results of the earlier consideration of this issue be sent to all involved. If you think that someone has been missed please forward this email to them with my apologies for missing them on this email distribution.

Respectfully

Gord Ough

Email 7 - From Scott Wilson - July 16 8:54 AM

#### **Gord Ough**

From:

Scott Wilson

Sent:

July 16, 2014 8:54 AM

To:

Lou Maieron1; Gord Ough; Lou.Maieron@erin.ca; Josie.Wintersinger@erin.ca; Ken

Chapman; Barb.Tocher@erin.ca; Deb.Callaghan@erin.ca; John.Brennan@erin.ca; Joan

Murray; Phil Gravelle; Mike Robinson

Cc:

Don McKay; Chris White1; \_Council Members

Subject:

RE: Garbage pick up

Lou,

On behalf of Gord Ough, who is on a day of vacation, thank you for your email.

I know that Councillor McKay has communicated with you recently on the issue of maggots and odours. Hopefully his suggestions will prove helpful.

Many of the points you raise are political in nature, and have been dealt with accordingly. As such, County staff will not be responding to your observations.

I hope you have a good summer.

Respectfully,

#### Scott Wilson

**From:** fish@silvercreekponds.com [mailto:fish@silvercreekponds.com]

Sent: July 16, 2014 8:21 AM

To: Gord Ough; Lou.Maieron@erin.ca; Josie.Wintersinger@erin.ca; Ken Chapman; Barb.Tocher@erin.ca;

Deb.Callaghan@erin.ca; John.Brennan@erin.ca; Joan Murray; Phil Gravelle; Mike Robinson

Cc: Don McKay; Chris White1; Scott Wilson; \_Council Members

Subject: Re: Garbage pick up

#### Hi Gord:

Yes you are correct, the issue resurfaced again last year with a complaint letter I received from a Ballinafad resident which was forwarded to the SWS committee for discussion — I can find it if need be or it should be in an SWS agenda. The resident complained about the 2 week rural collection period and of smells and maggots in his garbage during summer months. I believe he also raised health concerns regarding the maggots that could he wanted forwarded to WDG health unit. Do not know if he did that

This complaint has resurfaced many times over the years with no practical solution proposed.

I think he also compared his service level — "Drive to the Belwood Transfer station" for the high taxes he pays, compared to what his neighbours receive on the other side of County road 32 (Ballinafad road) —in Halton — weekly pick up

I am pretty certain from memory that a costing of Erin's SW services was provided to the SWS committee by staff – this should be redistributed to the committee. There was also an accounting of the taxes paid by Erin residents to SWS versus the SW services received in return – perhaps this review should be done by

municipality by municipality and compared; property taxes paid for SWS returned. I believe the review indicated a substantial over contribution, over taxation of Erin residents for SWS services delivered.

For my 11 years on County Council I have strived to work towards an equitable, efficient, economical and uniform level of SWS across the entire County, so all residents would be entitled to fundamentally the same level of services – unfortunately that has not occurred. With property taxes being paid by assessment, having some residents paying substantially more for the same service level, well in Erin's case not the same service level - that is not acceptable.

Since we do not have a uniform SW services system in place, those who pay substantially more in taxes (i.e Erin residents) currently receive significantly less service, Erin taxpayers by voicing their complaints, appear fed up with this lack of rural service, while beginning to understand they over contributing to subsidize better SW services in other parts of the County.

If residents of other municipalities wish to maintain a tax funded competition between 2 service levels for collection of household bagged garbage i.e. transfer stations versus curb side collection, so be it, they can start paying for that choice and additional service level. If other municipalities want to have the economic benefits of 1-2 transfer stations in their township, HHW depot and Reuse centers and other SWS services , then it is only fair that they start paying for the convenience and economic benefit they are receiving by area rating these additional SW services. Why should Erin residents pay higher taxes for service not received or delivered inconveniently? Suggesting we all drive to the Belwood Transfer station is not the solution, neither apparently was working with Erin Recyclers or the Reuse store committee to provide some SW services that Erin residents are having to do without.

I believe Erin resident's property taxes more than adequately pay for weekly Rural collection to be added to our existing service level and we would have enough property tax surplus to probably afford a small transfer station for bulky waste, could have a reuse store, HHW depot and probably much more for the property taxes we pay. So achieving the same level of SWS services as other municipalities receive that we apparently subsidize SWS, but do not receive ourselves. Fairness would either provide us this level of service or provide us with a tax break. I think it's overdue that we cost it all out and see exactly who is paying for what and who is receiving what.

Since we do not have uniform service, the only fair approach could be, to provide and bill for a basic minimum standard SW service county wide – which I believe is what Erin and Guelph Eramosa residents receive. Service beyond that minimum is area rated to the municipality receiving the benefit of added services, perhaps then and only then the required discussions on effectiveness, efficiency and fairness of the current SWS would follow.

I believe there is a fiduciary duty on the part of municipal government to provide a standard SW service level to all residents, the most efficient and economical service for taxes paid. This should not be a political decision. The municipal act is very clear on this – interest and well being of a municipality – which means all the residents.

Certainly if County Council could find 9.4 million dollars to fund hospitals without a policy to do so, for an item not budgeted, for an item that is not a municipal responsibility, certainly the taxes from Erin residents could pay for weekly rural collection to stop having garbage smell problems and maggots crawling on your garage floor. This would improve upon the basic service level and would likely end residents complaints, they are

more than handsomely paying for the service why not provide it? Certainly this should not also be another political decision.

Lou

From: Gord Ough

Sent: Friday, July 11, 2014 11:57 AM

To: Lou.Maieron@erin.ca; Josie.Wintersinger@erin.ca; Ken Chapman; Barb.Tocher@erin.ca; Deb.Callaghan@erin.ca;

John.Brennan@erin,ca

Cc: Don McKay; Chris White1; Scott Wilson; Council Members

Subject: Garbage pick up

Lou

In a recent email stream (the first attachment above), you referred to the issue of a more frequent rural garbage pickup schedule for the summer months having been "brought up a few months ago — so that perhaps some action could be taken prior to this summer season i.e. 6-8 weeks of collection". The only time that I recall this issue coming up was, in fact, in July of last year.

The issue was considered at the next Committee Meeting, which was on September 9, 2013.

The Committee decided to stay with the bi-weekly rural collection and vowed to reconsider the issue as part of a future Waste Management Master Plan process. This action was endorsed by Council in the September.

Based on Don Mckay's recent email (the second attachment above), the issue will be added to the agenda of this September's Solid Waste Services Committee to afford the Committee an opportunity to discuss this item further.

You asked that the results of the earlier consideration of this issue be sent to all involved. If you think that someone has been missed please forward this email to them with my apologies for missing them on this email distribution.

Respectfully

Gord Ough

Email 8 – From Councillor Lou Maieron July 17, 2014 8:36 AM

#### **Gord Ough**

From:

fish@silvercreekponds.com

Sent:

July 17, 2014 8:36 AM

To:

Scott Wilson; Gord Ough; Lou.Maieron@erin.ca; Josie.Wintersinger@erin.ca; Ken

Chapman; Barb.Tocher@erin.ca; Deb.Callaghan@erin.ca; John.Brennan@erin.ca; Joan

Murray; Phil Gravelle; Mike Robinson

Cc:

Don McKay; Chris White1; \_Council Members

Subject:

Re: Garbage pick up

Scott:

Thank you for your email.

I would respectfully suggest that if "Politics" were not part of the discussion at all, but rather best SWS practices, fairness, efficiency, economy and affordability, if these were the prime factors considered in SW services delivery sans politics', all taxpaying residents would have a standard level of SW service that meets their needs.

As you are aware, Orangeville and Dufferin county just recently underwent uploading SWS to Dufferin County and I believe all municipalities of Dufferin county receive the same basic level of SW services – no reason we, Wellington County could not undergo the same type of review after 15 years or so of getting our program started.

I am requesting County staff to provide the financial accounting profile for SWS by municipality – property taxes paid compared to services delivered. That's not political, that's just the SWS facts.

It's always better to have staff provide the actual numbers, otherwise some Councillors question how Councillor Maieron's numbers were arrived at and we do not want that distraction to affect the policy discussion. If the SWS committee does not have some solid facts and numbers on the table, the discussion that Chairman Don McKay has promised for the September SWS meeting might prove quite fruitless and that would be very unfortunate.

I will leave it to you and the Chair to set the agenda and what reports could be considered in the September meeting. All I wish to do is address the customers issues to stop receiving the complaints. That's reasonable isn't it?

In the interim perhaps the press can publish Chairman McKay's suggestions made to Councillor Wintersinger on how residents can mitigate some of their garbage concerns (birds, maggots, smells etc.) that Councillor Wintersinger brought to this discussion early on. Thanks for your suggestions Don, it might reduce some of the heat related issues this summer but Erin taxpayers expect reasonable SW service for the high taxes they pay.

Scott, hope you have a good summer too

Respectfully

From: Scott Wilson

Sent: Wednesday, July 16, 2014 8:53 AM

To: Lou Maieron1; Gord Ough; Lou.Maieron@erin.ca; Josie.Wintersinger@erin.ca; Ken Chapman;

Barb.Tocher@erin.ca; Deb.Callaghan@erin.ca; John.Brennan@erin.ca; Joan Murray; Phil Gravelle; Mike Robinson

Cc: Don McKay; Chris White1; Council Members

Subject: RE: Garbage pick up

Lou,

On behalf of Gord Ough, who is on a day of vacation, thank you for your email.

I know that Councillor McKay has communicated with you recently on the issue of maggots and odours. Hopefully his suggestions will prove helpful.

Many of the points you raise are political in nature, and have been dealt with accordingly. As such, County staff will not be responding to your observations.

I hope you have a good summer.

Respectfully,

#### Scott Wilson

From: fish@silvercreekponds.com [mailto:fish@silvercreekponds.com]

**Sent:** July 16, 2014 8:21 AM

To: Gord Ough; Lou.Maieron@erin.ca; Josie.Wintersinger@erin.ca; Ken Chapman; Barb.Tocher@erin.ca;

Deb.Callaghan@erin.ca; John.Brennan@erin.ca; Joan Murray; Phil Gravelle; Mike Robinson

Cc: Don McKay; Chris White1; Scott Wilson; Council Members

Subject: Re: Garbage pick up

Hi Gord:

Yes you are correct, the issue resurfaced again last year with a complaint letter I received from a Ballinafad resident which was forwarded to the SWS committee for discussion – I can find it if need be or it should be in an SWS agenda. The resident complained about the 2 week rural collection period and of smells and maggots in his garbage during summer months. I believe he also raised health concerns regarding the maggots that could he wanted forwarded to WDG health unit. Do not know if he did that.

This complaint has resurfaced many times over the years with no practical solution proposed.

I think he also compared his service level — "Drive to the Belwood Transfer station" for the high taxes he pays, compared to what his neighbours receive on the other side of County road 32 (Ballinafad road) —in Halton — weekly pick up

I am pretty certain from memory that a costing of Erin's SW services was provided to the SWS committee by staff – this should be redistributed to the committee. There was also an accounting of the taxes paid by Erin residents to SWS versus the SW services received in return – perhaps this review should be done by

municipality by municipality and compared; property taxes paid for SWS returned. I believe the review indicated a substantial over contribution, over taxation of Erin residents for SWS services delivered.

For my 11 years on County Council I have strived to work towards an equitable, efficient, economical and uniform level of SWS across the entire County, so all residents would be entitled to fundamentally the same level of services – unfortunately that has not occurred. With property taxes being paid by assessment, having some residents paying substantially more for the same service level, well in Erin's case not the same service level - that is not acceptable.

Since we do not have a uniform SW services system in place, those who pay substantially more in taxes (i.e Erin residents) currently receive significantly less service, Erin taxpayers by voicing their complaints, appear fed up with this lack of rural service, while beginning to understand they over contributing to subsidize better SW services in other parts of the County.

If residents of other municipalities wish to maintain a tax funded competition between 2 service levels for collection of household bagged garbage i.e. transfer stations versus curb side collection, so be it, they can start paying for that choice and additional service level. If other municipalities want to have the economic benefits of 1-2 transfer stations in their township, HHW depot and Reuse centers and other SWS services, then it is only fair that they start paying for the convenience and economic benefit they are receiving by area rating these additional SW services. Why should Erin residents pay higher taxes for service not received or delivered inconveniently? Suggesting we all drive to the Belwood Transfer station is not the solution, neither apparently was working with Erin Recyclers or the Reuse store committee to provide some SW services that Erin residents are having to do without.

I believe Erin resident's property taxes more than adequately pay for weekly Rural collection to be added to our existing service level and we would have enough property tax surplus to probably afford a small transfer station for bulky waste, could have a reuse store, HHW depot and probably much more for the property taxes we pay. So achieving the same level of SWS services as other municipalities receive that we apparently subsidize SWS, but do not receive ourselves. Fairness would either provide us this level of service or provide us with a tax break. I think it's overdue that we cost it all out and see exactly who is paying for what and who is receiving what.

Since we do not have uniform service, the only fair approach could be, to provide and bill for a basic minimum standard SW service county wide — which I believe is what Erin and Guelph Eramosa residents receive. Service beyond that minimum is area rated to the municipality receiving the benefit of added services, perhaps then and only then the required discussions on effectiveness, efficiency and fairness of the current SWS would follow.

I believe there is a fiduciary duty on the part of municipal government to provide a standard SW service level to all residents, the most efficient and economical service for taxes paid. This should not be a political decision. The municipal act is very clear on this — interest and well being of a municipality — which means all the residents.

Certainly if County Council could find 9.4 million dollars to fund hospitals without a policy to do so, for an item not budgeted, for an item that is not a municipal responsibility, certainly the taxes from Erin residents could pay for weekly rural collection to stop having garbage smell problems and maggots crawling on your garage floor. This would improve upon the basic service level and would likely end residents complaints, they are

more than handsomely paying for the service why not provide it? Certainly this should not also be another political decision.

Lou

From: Gord Ough

Sent: Friday, July 11, 2014 11:57 AM

To: Lou.Maieron@erin.ca; Josie.Wintersinger@erin.ca; Ken Chapman; Barb.Tocher@erin.ca; Deb.Callaghan@erin.ca;

John.Brennan@erin.ca

Cc: Don McKay; Chris White1; Scott Wilson; Council Members

Subject: Garbage pick up

Lou

In a recent email stream (the first attachment above), you referred to the issue of a more frequent rural garbage pickup schedule for the summer months having been "brought up a few months ago – so that perhaps some action could be taken prior to this summer season i.e. 6-8 weeks of collection". The only time that I recall this issue coming up was, in fact, in July of last year.

The issue was considered at the next Committee Meeting, which was on September 9, 2013.

The Committee decided to stay with the bi-weekly rural collection and vowed to reconsider the issue as part of a future Waste Management Master Plan process. This action was endorsed by Council in the September.

Based on Don Mckay's recent email (the second attachment above), the issue will be added to the agenda of this September's Solid Waste Services Committee to afford the Committee an opportunity to discuss this item further.

You asked that the results of the earlier consideration of this issue be sent to all involved. If you think that someone has been missed please forward this email to them with my apologies for missing them on this email distribution.

Respectfully

Gord Ough



# **COMMITTEE REPORT**

**To:** Chair and Members of the Solid Waste Services Committee

From: Gordon J. Ough, P. Eng., County Engineer

**Date:** Tuesday, September 9, 2014

**Subject:** MHSW Phase 2 Funding Programme Cancellation

#### **Background:**

The Ontario Ministry of the Environment (MOE) has been providing funding to municipalities for Phase 2 Municipal Hazardous or Special Waste (MHSW) since October 2012. When the funding programme was announced, it was to be a three-year programme to provide \$10.5 million in funding across the province. The Recycling Council of Ontario (RCO) was chosen by the MOE to manage the fund.

There are six materials included in MHSW Phase 2:

- fire extinguishers;
- rechargeable batteries (excluding lead acid batteries from vehicles);
- fluorescent light bulbs and tubes;
- mercury-containing devices such as thermostats;
- pharmaceuticals;
- sharps, including syringes.

Wellington County accepts all of these materials at our seven annual household hazardous waste (HHW) event days. Rechargeable batteries and sharps are also accepted at our five selected hazardous waste depots.

On July 9, the County received notification from the RCO that the MOE had cancelled the funding programme effective October 1, 2014. In their letter (see attached), RCO indicates that the MOE will be communicating directly with municipalities regarding this change. At the time of writing, there has been no communication from the MOE with regard to future funding opportunities for these materials.

For the fiscal year 2013, the County received approximately \$30,200 in funding for the Phase 2 materials. It is anticipated that the funding reduction impact for 2014 will be approximately \$8,000. However, based on submitted costs and year-end projections, staff anticipate there will be no budget shortfall on this line item as a result of the loss of this funding programme.

#### **Recommendation:**

That the MHSW Phase 2 Funding Programme Cancellation Report be received for information.

Respectfully submitted,

Gordon J. Ough, P. Eng.

Town Mugh

**County Engineer** 





July 9th 2014

To whom it may concern,

The Recycling Council of Ontario has been informed by the Ontario Ministry of the Environment that effective October 1<sup>st</sup>, 2014 funding for the management of Phase 2 materials has been cancelled. Municipalities will no longer be reimbursed for the management of Phase 2 materials through the RCO's Phase 2 Program. At this time we have no information regarding future reimbursement models for these materials but the Ministry of the Environment has indicated that they will be communicating directly with municipalities regarding this change.

The claims process will remain the same for the period of July 1, 2014 – September 30, 2014. The deadline to enter claims for this shortened and final Funding Round 4 will now be November 3, 2014. We will be in touch to provide you with the date your final payment will be released. Your reimbursement for Funding Round 3 (January 1 2014 – June 30 2014) will still be issued on November 5<sup>th</sup> 2014.

We appreciate your support and cooperation during this Program change. We will endeavor to keep you informed of important program milestones and any further changes. Should you have any questions or comments please feel free to contact our management team at any time.

Regards,

Jo-Anne St. Godard Executive Director

**Recycling Council of Ontario** 

Shannon Lavalley

Skanor Landley

Program Manager, Phase 2

Recycling Council of Ontario

To: Chair and Members of the Solid Waste Services Committee

From: Gordon J. Ough, P. Eng., County Engineer

**Date:** Tuesday, September 9, 2014

**Subject:** Changes to Balewrap Programme

#### **Background:**

The County of Wellington has collected and recycled 142 metric tonnes of balewrap at the Riverstown Waste Facility since 2007. Although this material was received at no charge the programme has had mixed success due to a number of limitations:

- Riverstown was the only site with adequate space to provide for storage
- Balewrap had to be white on both sides and have all dirt shaken off
- Balewrap had to be cut into small sections and rolled into bundles not heavier than five pounds
- Bale wrap could not be put in bags or tied with twine

Solid Waste Services continued to monitor the programme and research more user-friendly alternatives. In 2012 a new processor was discovered and promotion began to direct programme users away from the Riverstown facility and these restrictive requirements.

The new system continues to be a free service and accepts a variety of balewrap colours. It will take the material loose and thrown into larger bags that the processor provides at no cost. The material can have some dirt on it and accepts other plastic film from greenhouses, pallet wrap, etc. Once the customer has 10 bags (their own or in combination with others) the processor will arrange to pick up the material at the customer's location.

In 2012 under the original programme requirements the Riverstown facility collected 60 tonnes of balewrap from 82 customers. The new processor collected 20 tonnes of balewrap directly from other County customers. In 2013 the Riverstown tonnage decreased to 22 tonnes from only 45 customers. The new processor increased collection to 47.5 tonnes.

As customers are becoming aware of the new processor and programme changes they are changing to direct service. The Riverstown Waste Facility continues to remain available for customers this year, but it is proposed to discontinue this site service in 2015 and use this year to further promote the new and improved option. Information handouts/post cards will be provided to the remaining customers who have still not heard of the improved service.

## **Recommendation:**

That the County refer the remaining customers to the new and improved direct service option that has been available to them since 2012 and discontinue the original balewrap collection service at the Riverstown Waste Facility.

Respectfully submitted,

Town Mugh

Gordon J. Ough, P. Eng.

**County Engineer** 



# **COMMITTEE REPORT**

**To:** Chair and Members of the Solid Waste Services Committee

From: Gordon J. Ough, P. Eng., County Engineer

Date: Tuesday, September 9, 2014 Subject: 2015 User Fees and Charges

#### **Background:**

Attached is a listing of the 2014 User Fees and Charges as shown on page 31 of the 2014 Budget Book.

Staff are in the process of putting numbers together for the preparation of the 2015 budget and are looking for direction with respect to potential rate changes that the Committee may wish to see incorporated into the 2015 draft budget.

A survey of our neighbouring municipalities as well as some private facilities suggest that there is room for a \$5.00 increase to our \$70 tipping fee that is charged to customers with big enough loads to be weighed in and out. A \$5.00/tonne increase has the potential to increase our revenue by \$26,000.00 based on 2013 volumes.

#### **Recommendation:**

That the current tipping fee of \$70/tonne at landfill and transfer station sites with scales be increased to \$75.00/tonne effective March 31, 2015 and that all other fees and charges remain unchanged for 2015.

Respectfully submitted,

Town Mugh

Gordon J. Ough, P. Eng.

**County Engineer** 



# COUNTY OF WELLINGTON 2014 USER FEES AND CHARGES

Programme/Service: Solid Waste Services

Department: Engineering Services

Governance: Solid Waste Services Committee

Description	2013 fee	2014 fee	% change	HST (add/incl/ na)
Curbside User Pay Bags – large	\$1.75	\$1.75	0%	N/A
Curbside User Pay Bags – small	\$1.00	\$1.00	0%	N/A
Landfill site and transfer station tipping fees				
Tipping fees – landfills/transfer sites with scales	\$70.00	\$70.00	0%	N/A
	tonne	tonne		
	\$10	\$10	0%	N/A
	minimum	minimum		
Tipping fees – sites without weigh scales	\$15.00	³\$15.00	0%	N/A
	carload	carload		
	\$30.00	\$30.00	0%	N/A
	pickup	pickup		
	\$30.00	\$30.00	0%	N/A
	trailer	trailer		
Appliances (freon removed & tagged)	\$10.00	\$10.00	0%	N/A
Appliances (with freon)	\$25.00	\$25.00	0%	N/A
Freon removal	\$15.00 unit	\$15.00 unit	0%	N/A
Bagged waste up to 10 bags (or unbagged equivalent)	\$1.00 bag	\$1.00 bag	0%	N/A
Waste reduction				
Desk top blue boxes	\$3.50	\$3.50	0%	Incl
Blue Boxes (additional)	\$5.00	\$5.00	0%	Incl
Composters	\$30.00	\$30.00	0%	Incl
Can Carts – new	\$95.00	\$95.00	0%	Incl
Can Carts – used	\$50.00	\$50.00	0%	Incl

#### Note:

Authority to impose fees and charges is set out in Part XII of the Municipal Act, S.O. 2001, c. 25 and in by-law #5097-09 of the Corporation of the County of Wellington.



# **COMMITTEE REPORT**

**To:** Chair and Members of the Solid Waste Services Committee

From: Gordon J. Ough, P. Eng., County Engineer

Date: Tuesday, September 9, 2014

**Subject:** Blue Box Items

## **Background:**

Over the years, new items have been added to the list of acceptable items for collection in the County's recycling programme, as new processes resulted in more products being financially viable to recycle.

At a meeting early this summer with our blue box recycling contractor, who is a major player in the processing and marketing of recyclable materials, it was indicated that at this time there are no items that are not already collected in our programme that are financially viable to collect, process and market.

#### **Recommendation:**

It is recommended that no additional items be added to the County's Blue Box Recycling Programme in 2015.

Respectfully submitted,

Tourson Mugh

Gordon J. Ough, P. Eng.

**County Engineer**